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December 18, 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Paulson: 
 
Thank you for your email to the Group Insurance Board (Board) regarding adding coverage of 
anti-obesity medications (AOMs) to the Group Health Insurance Program (GHIP).  
 
While ETF continues to monitor cost effectiveness research, the current pricing of these drugs is 
still greater than the measurable savings. The Board must still adhere to Wis. Stat. § 40.03(6)(c) 
that only allows the Board to add benefits to the GHIP if the addition is mandated by law or if a 
savings can be demonstrated. If neither of these provisions are met, the Board must reduce 
benefits to allow for the addition of new benefits.  
 
Recent market data has suggested that AOMs account for 1% of annual premium increases for 
2024. The Board would either need to reduce $18M in benefits to accommodate this cost 
increase, greater savings values would need to be shown in literature, or pharmaceutical 
companies would need to reduce prices to bring the costs in line with the demonstrated 
benefits. 
 
At their November 16, 2022, meeting, the Board received a “Weight Management Analysis” 
memo and presentation from Wisconsin Department of Employee Trust Funds (ETF) staff with a 
comprehensive review of methods to address overweight and obesity, and the available 
evidence related to treatments. The presentation and memo included information on 
approaches addressing overweight and obesity ranging from lifestyle and behavioral change 
services to medical services and anti-obesity drugs.  
 
At the May 17, 2023, Board meeting, the Board discussed adding weight-loss drugs to the drug 
formulary for 2024 (see pages 9-10 of ETF’s memo to the Board linked here: 
https://etf.wi.gov/boards/groupinsurance/2022/06/30/gib4/direct). The same statutory restrictions 
still exist, and no additional research has shown greater cost savings; therefore, the Board was 
not able to add weight-loss drug coverage for 2024.  
 
The Board will consider 2025 GHIP changes at its February 21, 2024, meeting. The agenda, 
memos, and presentations for that meeting will be posted on ETF’s “Group Insurance Board 
Meeting Agendas and Materials” webpage about a week prior to the meeting.  
 
Again, thank you for your email and for sharing your weight-loss experience. If you have any 
other questions, comments, or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me using the 
information below.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tricia Sieg 



Pharmacy Benefits Program Manager 
Tricia2.Sieg@etf.wi.gov 
(608) 261-6006 
 
 




